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Minutes for the 13-Sep-2013 Meeting
University Senate Officers: Presiding Officer Lyndall Muschell, Presiding Officer Elect Susan Steele, Secretary Craig Turner
PRESENT	Angel Abney, Kay Anderson, Andrei Barkovskii, Alex Blazer, Scott Butler, Jan Clark, Carrie Cook, Victoria Deneroff, Donovan Domingue, Steve Dorman, Victoria Ferree, Douglas A. Goings, Maureen Horgan, Josh Kitchens, Beth McCauley, Cara Meade, Julia Metzker, William Miller, Leslie Moore, Lyndall Muschell, Amy Pinney, Jason Rich, Vicky Robinson, Mike Rose, Doreen Sams, Costas Spirou, Susan Steele, Amy Sumpter, John R. Swinton, Tom Toney, Craig Turner, Carol Ward, Catherine Whelan, Stephen Wills, Howard Woodard.
ABSENT 	Benjamin Davis, Bill Fisher, Deborah MacMillan, Macon L. C. McGinley, Michael Murphy, Sarah Rose Remmes, Timothy Smith ,Doc St. Clair.
REGRETS 	Susan C. Allen, Kelli Brown, David de Posada, Amanda Jarriel, Daniel McDonald, Holley Roberts, James J. Winchester.
GUESTS 	Warner Belanger Assistant Professor of Religion, Department of Philosophy and Liberal Studies
Nicole DeClouette Assistant Professor, Department of Special Education and Education Leadership
Shae Groebner Coordinator of Environmental Health and Occupational Safety
Bruce Harshbarger Chief Student Affairs Officer
Carly Jara Graduate Assistant of the 2013-2014 University Senate
Nancy Mizelle Professor of Middle Grades Education
Wendy Mullen Professor of Music
Holly Nix Treasurer of the 2013-2014 Student Government Association
Tom Ormond Associate Provost
Bob Orr Chief Information Officer
Eve Puckett Human Resources Specialist
Carol Sapp Associate Professor of Nursing
John Sirmans Parliamentarian of the 2013-2014 University Senate
Wendell Staton Director of Athletics
Evelyn Thomas Administrative Assistant to the Dean of the College of Health Sciences
Lauren Thompson Student
Mark Watkins News Editor for The Colonnade
Elaine Whitaker Chair of the Department of English and Rhetoric
Pat Wilkins Special Assistant to the Senior Vice President
CALL TO ORDER: Lyndall Muschell, Presiding Officer of the 2013-2014 University Senate, called the meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.
AGENDA: A motion to approve the agenda was made and seconded. The agenda was approved as circulated.
MINUTES: Drafts of minutes of the 19 Apr 2013 meeting of the 2012-2013 University Senate and the 26 Apr 2013 organization meeting of the 2013-2014 University Senate had been circulated by university senate secretary, Craig Turner, to the respective university senates by email for review with no revisions and were presented to those present for consideration. Both sets of minutes were approved as circulated.
WELCOME AND RECOGNITIONS:
1. WELCOME Lyndall Muschell welcomed all who were present to the first meeting of the University Senate for the 2013-2014 academic year. In particular, she noted that individuals who are first-time members of the University Senate are recognized with a university senate pin.
2. UNIVERSITY SENATOR PINS Presiding Officer Lyndall Muschell and Past Presiding Officer Catherine Whelan distributed university senator pins to the first-time members of the University Senate who were present at the meeting. Pin recipients were Victoria Deneroff, Carly Jara (Graduate Assistant), Vicky Robinson, and John Sirmans (Parliamentarian).
PROVOST’S REPORT: Associate Provost Tom Ormond reporting for Provost Kelli Brown
1. SACS COC COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATION UPDATE
a. GC's Compliance Certification was delivered to the SACS COC office on September 6, 2013.
b. Thanks and appreciation goes to the many faculty and staff who have touched the document in some shape or form.
c. On November 5-8, 2013 an off-site committee will review our documentation and provide us with a response in late November-early December.
d. Our task will then be to prepare a focused report that targets any concerns identified by the off-site team.
e. This report along with our 100-page Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP) will be submitted to SACS COC on or before February 2014.
f. The SACS COC onsite team will be visiting Georgia College from April 7-10, 2014. More details to come regarding this visit.
2. QUALITY ENHANCEMENT PLAN (QEP) UPDATE:
a. Julia Metzker and Steve Jones are our QEP Co-Chairs and are available to meet with individual senators, committees, academic departments, or college meetings to answer questions and receive input and feedback.
b. A resolution seeking University Senate endorsement of the theme and goals statements is being prepared and will be sent to ECUS.
c. The University Senate is formally represented on the QEP Task Force.
d. An expanded QEP Task Force is being created with a steering committee and three working committees. The Task Force will have ~30 members and will include broad-based, self-nominating representatives from faculty, students, and staff. The Steering Committee will include delegates from University Senate, Staff Council, and the Student Government Association. Members of the University Senate will also serve as members of the working committees. One of the co-chairs (Julia Metzker) of the QEP Task Force is also a member of the University Senate.
e. The Task Force will seek University Senate endorsement of a draft version of the QEP document by the December 2013 meeting of the Senate.
f. Six forums were held over the past two weeks with one online survey being administered. So far, 50 faculty and staff members have attended forum discussions and 60+ responded to the online survey.
g. QEP website is being updated.
3. STUDENT RATING OF INSTRUCTION SURVEY (SRIS)
a. The Student Opinion Survey has been replaced by the Student Rating of Instruction Survey (SRIS) and was piloted during summer 2013 by 19 faculty teaching 22 courses. As you know SRIS is a commercially developed system by The IDEA (Individual Development and Educational Assessment) Center ( http://www.theideacenter.org/services/student-ratings ), which should not be confused with our own Office of IDEAS (Instructional Distance Education and Advanced Services). This message was conveyed to faculty by email on August 30, 2013.
b. At this point in time the primary task is to introduce faculty to SRIS and provide them with the skills and understanding necessary to negotiate the system. During the summer faculty involved in the pilot were asked to attend a 30-minute face-to-face (f2f) training session. As we move to a full roll out we have been asked by faculty to provide an alternative to f2f workshops. To that end, David Smith (Division of Information Technology) and I are putting together SRIS information faculty can access via their personal computers and will hopefully share this electronic packet on or before September 17, 2013. For your information we will also develop a f2f schedule for those that prefer a workshop-type setting. Attendance will be optional.
c. Additional information that will be sent to faculty include: when faculty need to complete their FIFs (Faculty Information Forms), window of time students can complete SRIS, and strategies faculty can use to ensure a high SRIS response rate. The reason for the delay in getting much of this information out is because Academic Affairs is attempting to discuss all pertinent SRIS issues with as many groups as possible.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: The following committee reports were given.
1. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE (ECUS) – Lyndall Muschell
Officers: Chair Lyndall Muschell, Vice-Chair Susan Steele, Secretary Craig Turner
a. Governance Retreat The Governance Retreat was held on Wednesday, August 14, 2013. Preliminary results show that a total of 58 were in attendance. The overall effectiveness was 4.61/5. Comments were positive. My goal is to share the full report in October.
b. Diversity Planning Committee I would like to thank James Winchester and Doc St. Clair for volunteering to represent the University Senate on the Diversity Planning Committee.
c. Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP) Steering Committee The Co-Chairs of the QEP Task Force requested a representative from the University Senate to serve on the QEP Steering Committee. A call went out to all senators for nominations/self-nominations. I received one self-nomination. Congratulations and thanks go to Craig Turner for his willingness to serve in this capacity.
d. University Senate Budget The University Senate now has a designated budget. We would like to sponsor some campus events which would promote shared governance on the GC campus. The executive committee requests your input on the types of events that you believe would be valuable. Watch for a follow-up email requesting your suggestions.
e. SCoN Report Catherine Whelan will provide the Subcommittee on Nominations (SCoN) report.
2. .SUBCOMMITEE ON NOMINATIONS (SCoN) – Catherine Whelan
Officers: Chair Catherine Whelan, Secretary Craig Turner, No Vice-Chair position for this committee.
a. MOTION 1314.CN.001.O (SLATE OF NOMINEES FOR 2013-2014 UNIVERSITY SENATE) On behalf of the committee, Catherine Whelan, SCoN Chair, presented the motion: To adopt the slate of nominees for 2013-2014 University Senate officers and committees as proposed in the supporting documents.
i. SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS Supporting documentation for Motion 1314.CN.001.O, accessible in the online motion database, was displayed on the big screen. There were three supporting documents provided.
1) Slate of Nominees US 2013-14 Revised A pdf file of the spreadsheet showing all committee members and highlighting in yellow the proposed revisions.
2) Summary of Revisions to Slate: US 2013-14 A pdf file providing a list of proposed changes to university senate and committee memberships and the dates when the revisions were implemented.
3) Report on Compliance with By-laws A pdf file demonstrating compliance of the proposed slate with all applicable university senate bylaws. This compliance report is required by university senate bylaws.
ii. CONTEXTUAL INFORMATION
1) Catherine Whelan shared the following context. The changes in the proposed slate are replacements of individuals who either resigned from Georgia College or resigned from university senate and/or university senate committees.
2) The proposed changes were as follows.
a) Vicky Robinson replacing Lora Crowe as a CoHS Elected Faculty Senator and member of FAPC effective August 6, 2013. Lora Crowe had resigned from Georgia College and Vicky Robinson was elected by the CoHS faculty as her replacement.
b) Victoria Deneroff replacing Chandra Power as a CoE Elected Faculty Senator and member of APC effective August 1, 2013. Chandra Power had resigned from Georgia College and Victoria Deneroff was elected by the CoE faculty as her replacement.
c) Wendy Mullen replacing Jason Huffman as the Chief Academic Officer Designee to APC. Jason Huffman had resigned from Georgia College and Chief Academic Officer Kelli Brown selected Wendy Mullen as his replacement.
d) Yeprem Mehranian replacing Dan Bauer as a Faculty Volunteer to SoCC effective August 7, 2013. Dan Bauer had resigned from Georgia College and Yeprem Mehranian was nominated by SCoN as his replacement.
e) Shaundra Walker replacing Martha Allen as a Faculty Volunteer on SoCC effective August 23, 2013. Martha Allen had resigned from SoCC and Shaundra Walker was nominated by SCoN as her replacement.
f) Roberta Gorham replacing Sally Humphries as a Faculty Volunteer on SoCC effective August 23, 2013. Sally Humphries had resigned from SoCC and Roberta Gorham was nominated by SCoN as her replacement.
iii. DISCUSSION There was no discussion.
iv. SENATE ACTION Motion 1314.CN.001.O was approved with no discussion.
3. ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE (APC) – Howard Woodard
Officers: Chair Howard Woodard, Vice-Chair Leslie Moore, Secretary John Sirmans
a. APC met August 23, 2013 at 2:00 PM. Four issues were discussed. They were:
i. Student Probation
1) Students who get on probation and seems to be trapped. The get off only to return to the status again and again.
2) Will request information from Registrar to see how large the problem is.
ii. Disastrous Semester (Major Downward Swing of GPA)
1) Students who have a major swing in GPA in a given semester.
2) Should there be a threshold that signals swing?
3) Will request additional information from Registrar since the request came from that office last year.
iii. Retaking Courses
1) Students who retake courses to replace grade.
2) Currently there is no limit on the number of times a student may retake a course.
3) The last grade replaces previous taken grades, therefore it is possible for a student to retake course to raise GPA in seeking admission to highly competitive programs in the university.
4) Subcommittee formed to review the extent of this issue and to review policies at other USG institutions.
iv. Year Long Pounce
1) Classes reserved for Freshman Call for the entire year.
2) Perceived issue of sophomores and juniors who have not taken these courses may find problems getting into the class.
3) Registrar has a procedure of handling this issue by reserving extra seats in the class.
4) APC decided to table issue until spring 2014 to see how the current procedure works for the fall.
4. CURRICULUM AND ASSESSMENT POLICY COMMITTEE (CAPC) – Cara Meade
Officers: Chair Cara Meade, Vice-Chair Angel Abney, Secretary Deborah MacMillan
b. MOTION 1314.CAPC.001.C (NEW CONCENTRATION IN RELIGION (PHILOSOPHY)) On behalf of the committee, Cara Meade presented the motion: To approve a new concentration in Religion for the BA in Philosophy.
i. SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS Supporting documentation for Motion 1314.CAPC.001.C, accessible in the online motion database, was displayed on the big screen. There were two supporting documents provided.
1) Documentation of Approval for Concentration in Religion A pdf file documenting reviews of the proposal by the CoAS curriculum committee and Provost as well as the proposal details including a memo from James Winchester and a list of courses in the proposed concentration.
2) Memo/Timeline: Concentration in Religion (for BA Philosophy) A pdf file of a Memo from Sunita Manian to Cara Meade detailing the timeline of the review of the proposal and providing contextual details of the proposal.
ii. CONTEXTUAL INFORMATION Cara Meade shared the following information.
1) The proposal was sent to CAPC and then to University Senate last year where there were questions.
2) The proposal has since been revised and the revised proposal was approved by CAPC on 23 Aug 2013 and is now being presented for University Senate consideration.
3) The concentration is within an existing degree, courses are already in place, and no new faculty or other resources are needed for this to be viable.
iii. DISCUSSION The discussion included questions of clarification from the floor fielded by Warner Belanger, Assistant Professor of Religion.
1) Q1 Could details on the proposal, such as student demand, be provided?
2) Answer1 Yes.
a) The proposal is for a concentration to be added to the B.S. in Philosophy.
b) The proposal was informed by models from institutions across the country of programs with small religion faculties in philosophy departments.
c) It is common at this institution to have courses that contain a blend of philosophy and religion content.
d) There is a significant student demand for this program, though for the numbers I would have to defer to James Winchester who maintains such information.
3) Q2 Why is a new concentration in religion being added rather than simply continuing to offer the religion courses?
4) Answer 2
a) The concentration should assist in recruitment of students to the degree in Philosophy. A number of current students are interested in completing the proposed concentration. In addition, there are some students interested in a degree in Religion yet at present we do not have the resources (courses, faculty) to make it feasible to consider adding a Religion degree.
b) The addition of the concentration will more effectively use the expertise of the existing single full-time religion faculty member.
c) Some of the courses to support this concentration will be taught by other existing faculty.
iv. SENATE ACTION Following the disposition of the questions of clarification, Motion 1314.CAPC.001.C was approved with no further discussion.
b. CAPC Review Process
i. Cara Meade indicated the document entitled Guidelines for Submitting Proposals to CAPC has been sent to deans and chairs and is available for anyone who is interested in submitting a proposal to CAPC. Of particular interest is the information at the beginning of the document (page 1) that details what types of proposals are reviewed by CAPC and what is not reviewed by CAPC.
ii. This document attempts to make clear the types of curricular proposals that CAPC considers and details the review process for each.
iii. This document is also available in pdf format on the CAPC webpage ( url http://senate.gcsu.edu/content/curriculum-and-assessment-policy-committee )
iv. Cara Meade indicated her intent to supply the document to Craig Turner, University Senate Secretary, as part of the CAPC report.
v. Lyndall Muschell asked Craig Turner if he would attach this Guidelines document as a supporting document to the meeting minutes, and Craig indicated that he would.
5. SUBCOMMITTEE ON CORE CURRICULUM (SoCC) – John Swinton
Officers: Chair John Swinton, Vice-Chair Amy Sumpter, Secretary Kay Anderson
a. Meetings
i. SoCC has met four times this semester.
b. Course Approvals
i. GEOG 2100 Introduction to Geospatial Science was approved as an Area D course for non-science majors.
c. Section Approvals
i. GC2Y Animal Ethics
ii. GC2Y Underworlds and Afterlives
d. Global overlays
i. RELI 3500, 3510, 3520, 3530, 3600
e. Revisions to SoCC Forms
i. SoCC now has draft revisions of the Global Overlay submission form, the GC1Y submission form, and the GC2Y submission form. The Committee is currently pilot testing the new global overlay form with the gracious help of Dr. Lee Gillis. (Visuals available upon request.)
f. Bylaws Revisions Under Consideration
i. The Committee is currently considering potential changes to the university senate bylaws pertaining to this subcommittee. If you are interested in observing an old fashion internecine squabble, come to our next meeting, Wednesday 1:00 A&S 2-51.
6. .FACULTY AFFAIRS POLICY COMMITTEE (FAPC) – Alex Blazer
Officers: Chair Alex Blazer, Vice-Chair Tom Toney, Secretary Bill Fisher
a. Post-Tenure Review Policy/Procedures FAPC continues to work on Post-Tenure Review. We have invited the Associate Provost, Tom Ormond, for a discussion of our newest approved post-tenure review document at our October meeting.
7. RESOURCES, PLANNING AND INSTITUTIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE (RPIPC) – Maureen Horgan
Officers: Chair Maureen Horgan, Vice-Chair Jan Clark, Secretary Benjamin Davis
RPIPC did not meet on 22 March 2013.
a. Meeting RPIPC met on 23 August 2013 from 2:00pm to 3:25pm in Porter Hall Room 228.
b. Continuing Items RPIPC will keep under consideration three items of interest from 2012-13.
i. 12-month pay option The software platform may be changing, we will know soon whether the new platform supports 10-month, 12-month and semi-monthly pay options. The USGFC (University System of Georgia Faculty Council) is awaiting an official reply from the Chancellor to a resolution (request) advocating for a 12-month pay option that was made at the February 2012 USGFC meeting. Susan Steele will be attending a USGFC meeting tomorrow and it is on that USGFC agenda.
ii. Common Meeting Time The recommendation from the Common Meeting Time Task Force was to suggest that we investigate alternative scheduling strategies, the response from the Interim Provost was to suggest that exceptions to the current policy must be approved by Deans, and for pedagogical purposes.
iii. Signage Committee This committee was giving updates to RPIPC in 2012-13. The committee has since made decisions and the first wave of new signage will be on campus this term.
c. Guests Five invited guests were at the meeting for informal information exchange on four issues.
i. Recycling Lori Strawder, Assistant Director of Sustainability, and Walter Dudley, Assistant Director of Building Services, attended to speak about the Recycling Initiative. There have been some complaints, but the change from trash collection to recycling in offices is going relatively smoothly. RPIPC encouraged the dissemination of more information more frequently, and to do the same for upcoming efforts in the conservation of energy and water. RPIPC received a complaint about trash from faculty in A&S and Maureen Horgan offered to set up a meeting between concerned constituents but has not yet had a response from the faculty. Complaints, with detailed information and questions, should be provided to Building Services through the Recycle email – recycle@gcsu.edu – so that Building Services can address issues in a timely manner.
ii. Diversity Action Plan Veronica Womack, Director of Institutional Equity and Diversity, attended to solicit feedback on the Diversity Action Plan that Dr. Dorman requested. RPIPC suggested that more faculty represented on the various committees would help faculty feel a part of this initiative, as well as to provide more input from the faculty perspective. Veronica immediately requested faculty representatives from University Senate, and asked the Deans of the different Colleges to identify faculty to serve on the committees.
iii. Sexual Harassment Jennifer Graham from the Women’s Center came to let RPIPC know that a proposed policy to mitigate Sexual Harassment will be coming soon.
iv. Missing Student Policy Revision of the GC Missing Student Policy is being considered. Guest Qiana Wilson, Associate General Counsel, attended to field questions about the proposed changes. RPIPC is expecting to bring forward a motion to University Senate to endorse the proposed changes.
8. STUDENT AFFAIRS POLICY COMMITTEE (SAPC) – Doreen Sams
Officers: Chair Doreen Sams, Vice-Chair Amanda Jarriel, Secretary Nicole DeClouette
a. SAPC met on August 23, 2013. Four informational items were discussed.
i. Adderall Abuse This issue was closed out as the committee felt that nursing has the situation addressed in their Freshman Seminar offering. Diane Chamblee was informed that if Nursing needs SAPC to address it again in the future, we are supportive.
ii. Student Emergency Fund Cathy Crawley from Financial Aid was a guest and discussed the Student Emergency Fund. A decision to get more information from Bill Doerr and Financial Aid was made and Cathy was invited to the next meeting to bring more details on how the fund will be handled and disbursed.
iii. Common Meeting Time SGA Survey as to RSOs (Recognized Student Organizations) impacted by the common meeting time was discussed. The SGA representatives reported that they will bring a summary of their survey to the next SAPC meeting and Provost Brown will be invited to that meeting.
iv. Retention Suzanne Pittman attended the meeting and brought forward many of the initiatives of her office as to retention. The committee decided to continue the discussions on why people stay instead of why they leave. This will be addressed further in the next SAPC meeting.
9. STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION (SGA) – Victoria Ferree
Officers: President Victoria Ferree, Vice President Sara Rose Remmes, Secretary Caitlin Mullaney, Treasurer Holly Nix
a. Elections The elections for 2013-2014 have just concluded and twenty-five new SGA Senators have been elected.
b. SGA Retreat On Saturday 14 Sep 2013, there is an eight-hour retreat for the SGA. Victoria Ferree invited university senators to peek in on the retreat if interested. During the retreat, student Senators will learn to draft Bills and Resolutions for the upcoming Senate session. First student Senate meeting is Friday, September 20 at 2 p.m. in City Hall. All are welcome.
c. Diversity Victoria Ferree indicated that she is appointing an SGA Diversity Task Force and welcomes participation and support of faculty and staff. This diversity task force, chaired by Ferree, will be charged with finding a concrete plan to implement organizational diversity within the SGA. Outreach to organizations for participation began in August.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: President Steve Dorman
1. CONGRATULATIONS AND THANKS
a. CONGRATULATIONS to Mr. Kyle Cullars and to Ms. Susan Allen for their selection to participate in the USG leadership program. They will be involved in this program for the coming year.
b. THANKS to all of you who participated in the student move-in day. Special thanks to Dr. Harshbarger and the Student Affairs groups who organized and put this together. What a special way to welcome new students and their families to our campus. Thanks to all who were involved on that day.
c. THANKS to our athletic director Mr. Wendell Staton and to the coaches and athletic staff that helped our campus bring a new sport – Women’s Volleyball – to campus recently. Thanks to all of you who were a part of the 2500 that helped us to celebrate our first ever volleyball game. This event created a lot of excitement among our students and community, so thanks for organizing and being involved in this activity.
2. BUDGET HEARINGS
a. Budget hearings for fiscal year 2015 will occur on November 20, 2013. The information provided in these sessions is used by the executive cabinet to plan the budget request for the coming fiscal year.
b. The process is planned and meant to be transparent and you are certainly welcome and encouraged to attend these hearings.
c. I know the information provided by the various administrators last year was important in shaping this year’s budget request. So I am hoping you will continue to be supportive of the good process that has been put into place.
d. We have asked the various budget administrators to operate under the assumption that there will be no anticipated budget reduction and limited new formula funding in the next budget, and that there will be low to no tuition and mandatory fee increases.
e. Because of the legislative session, the chancellor has asked to move up our hearings with his office to early December this year.
f. While it is too early to know exactly what will make its way to the legislature, at this time we do have included in the USG proposed budget a capital outlay item for planning funding for Historic Beeson Hall renovation in next year’s budget.
3. PROGRAM PRIORITIZATION
a. I want to express my thanks for those of you who continue to work on our program prioritization process. Thanks go to those of you who have responded to the request for information and data regarding your program, those of you who have reviewed these data in your departments and programs and those of you who are participating as members of the prioritization task forces.
b. This process provides a very transparent and accessible way that we all can examine our programs and activities and contribute to decisions for the future.
c. This process will produce information to begin a discussion about our priorities for the future.
d. In doing this, we will be a better university and will be able to be more intentional about our future directions.
e. I encourage each of you to participate as you can. It is critical that we receive your feedback and input into the data and information. So, thanks to all of you for your commitment to this.
4. BOR MEETING
a. The next Board of Regents meeting will be held on our campus on October 8‐9. So we will welcome the regents, the university presidents and their staffs and the chancellor and his staff as well. There will also be a spouse program that will feature tours of the governor’s mansion and various local sites. We are in the planning stages right now for that event.
b. You are certainly welcome to attend the public portion of these meetings.
5. RANKINGS
a. As you may have heard, the rankings from US News and World Report were released recently and Georgia College was ranked 10th among public regional universities in the South and 29th among all regional universities (public and private) in the South.
b. The web site Colleges of Distinction has listed Georgia College as a public college of distinction.
c. Princeton Review has recognized Georgia College as a Best in the South again this year.
d. Thanks to each of you for your work and involvement that allows us to do so well in these ranking schemes.
6. QUESTIONS?
a. Q1: What are your thoughts on the recent sector mission statements developed by BoR/USG?
b. A1: The recent sector discussions and decision was an attempt to officially describe the current status of USG institutions. As such, we were and are listed as a member of the State University sector. While I would have liked to have had a separate sector entitled Public Liberal Arts University, we were acknowledged within our sector for our special mission as the designated public liberal arts university for the state of Georgia.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: There was no unfinished business.
NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business.
ADJOURN:
1. ATTENDANCE AND THE SIGN-IN SHEET Lyndall Muschell requested that each individual present at the meeting sign the university senator attendance sheet or guest sign-in sheet on their way out if they hadn’t already signed in.
2. MOTION TO ADJOURN As there was no further business, a motion to adjourn was made, seconded, and approved. The meeting was adjourned at 2:54 p.m.
ATTACHMENT
· CAPC_Guidelines_2013-10-07 (referenced by Cara Meade in the CAPC Report)
This document is the current Guidelines for Submitting Proposals to CAPC (last updated 7 Oct 2011).
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